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                                       SPECIAL NOTICE 

 

               The next meeting has been changed to THURSDAY March 7 2019 

 

               AT Encounter Bay Bowling Club. 

         

              Usual Time ( 6-30 for 7-00 pm ) 

 

 

    This change of venue and date is for this meeting only. 

 

    Apologies and Guests by Monday, March 4 2019 at 12 noon to Stewart 

    Cummings ( see page 1 for numbers etc.) 

 

 



 

Welcome to  Whale Tale  19 

The Meeting on Thursday March 7 is at Encounter Bay Bowl-

ing Club 

Cost $22 

Apologies and visitors  to Stewart Cummings by Monday 

4 March by 12 noon at 0422784028  

Or : scummings@internode.on.net 

 Or :  apologiesvhr@gmail.com  

plus any special Dietary requirements. 

 

    

 

I am back form sailing on the Ocean Blue. 

A nice restful time in New Zealand , Sydney and Hobart. (John C) 

Last meeting saw the induction of 2 new members, Maxine Timbs and Jessica Brody into 

the Club and Rotary although Jessica was a members of Tonsley Rotary Club, a new Club 

formed recently. 

 

 

. 

 

 (Below) Jessica Brody with Pres. Mark 

 

 Maxine Timbs with Pres. Mark 



 

 

   

The meeting was a Focus on Youth Activities with guests from a number of activities that we 

have sponsored . 

 

!. The Fred Heddle Scholarship winner was introduced to the Club members. 

The winner is Sophie Jaeger has been selected and will be sponsored for the next 3 years. 

Photo not available at the time of printing. 

 

 

2, Leon Phillips who went to the National Youth Science Forum . Leon gave a great talk on his 

experiences at the programme. 

 

 

 

 Leon Phillips with John 

Swincer (Youth Service Di-

rector) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

   

 

 

       

Leon also thanked Club members who  had assisted him, John Swincer, John Cunningham, Mar-

tin Jolly and Margaret Northcote (Chair of 9520 NYSF Committee) plus all members of the Rotary 

Club. 

  

 

 

 

 

 



3. The Science Experience. 

This is a fun 3 days of Science Activities for end of year 9 students. The club sponsored 4 stu-

dents at this venture. 

2 of the students ,Stella Russo and Isaac Konings spoke of their experiences. They are students 

at Investigator College. 

 

 

John Swincer with Stella and Isaac 

at our meeting. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4, The Victor Harbor High School Volleyball Trip. 

Two of the participants, Cooper O’Born and Billy Puckridge spoke of their experiences in Mel-

bourne. 

 



 

The Four Way Test. 

Of all the things we think ,say or do 

1 Is it the truth? 

2.Is it fair to all concerned? 

3. Will it build Good Will and  

Better Friendships? 

4. Will it be Beneficial to all concerned? 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ------------ 

Celebrations for March 
     Celebrations will be published at the beginning of each month with members expected to 

pay only once for any special occasion.   

                

Inductions Geoff Simpson, John Cunningham, Graham Moody, Sue Ellers, Nick 

Hayles, David Jenkins. 

Birthday: Rob Williams, Anthony Lang, Paul Freebairn,  

Partners Birthday. Judy Dean, Claire Mowling, Maxine Moody, Sue McKay, Pip Rob-

ertson, Carol Lang. 

Anniversary  Mark and Leonie Cox, Andrew and Pip Robertson, 

. 

Please note that the new contact for apologies and guests is 

Stewart Cummings (04227840280 ) or by e-mail as published 

on page One of  the Whale Tale.                    , 

 

    


